

MINUTES OF University of Delaware COLLEGE PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

May 11, 2020

The regular meeting was called to order by President Tori Sedlock over Zoom at 7:03pm. The roll was called by Secretary Courtney Auer.

ROLL CALL: Alpha Delta Pi: Y Alpha Epsilon Phi: Y Alpha Phi: Y

Alpha Sigma Alpha: Y Alpha Xi Delta: Y Chi Omega: Y Delta Delta Delta: Y Delta Gamma: Y Gamma Phi Beta: Y Kappa Alpha Theta: Y Phi Sigma Sigma: Y Pi Beta Phi: Y

Sigma Kappa: Y

GUESTS: The following guests were present: None

PREVIOUS MINUTES: The minutes of the meeting 5/4/20 were approved as distributed.

TREASURER'S REPORT: The Treasurer reported as follows:

Beginning balance [5/4/20] \$500

Revenue \$0 Expenses \$0

Ending balance [5/11/20] \$500

The following bills were approved for payment: None

OFFICER REPORTS

President, Tori Sedlock (udpanhel.president@gmail.com)

- Question of the week: What is something you feel grateful for during quarantine?
- I will be submitting the annual report on 5/15.
- We have our first meeting with the new IFC exec this Friday!

Vice President of Standards, Mekenna Passner (udpanhel.vpstandards@gmail.com)

- May is Mental Health Awareness Month! Encourage your chapters to spread positivity during these difficult times
- Career Services has a new event this week Summer Job Shadowing! Please tell your members about this opportunity! This is a great experience, especially for younger members (some may have openings for Juniors as well)
 - Check it out on Handshake search "Virtual Summer Job Shadow" and all of the programs available will show up
 - o Emails from Career Services went out this morning!

- Here is the academic women resource link!
 https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1ZVVFKFf2oh2dBvCe3BQjHILuP9I4sDHuPCsJ2m6nZx
 https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1ZVVFKFf2oh2dbv
 - o It will only work using UDEL emails, please share this with your chapters!
- If more members want to sign up to be on the academic resource form, here is the form link
 - https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSevI1P1GGnMkFLRjL-VgycXOkUCv1Xhy8hGlfJd4MfDbxclgQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
- I will be reaching out to Standards and Social Chairs over the next few weeks to get their availability for a Zoom meeting with me. If these positions have changed since the beginning of this semester and there are new people in this role, please email me their name and email by Friday 5/15.

Vice President of Communications, Courtney Auer (udpanhel.vpcommunications@gmail.com)

- Mental Health Awareness Month
 - Will be doing posts on instagram for this :)
- Looking to start philanthropy phridays on instagram over the summer
- Guys I love you all so much <3333

Vice President of Internal Recruitment, Sami Fleischner (udpanhel.vpinternalrecruitment@gmail.com)

- Meredith is killing it with recruitment
- First recruitment team meeting with Meredith, Amne, and my four directors
 - I am VERY excited :)
- Summer timelines → hoping to get a lot planned for fall
 - Thinking ahead to what recruitment may have to look like in the Spring

Vice President of External Recruitment, Meredith Roberts

(udpanhel.vpexternalrecruitment@gmail.com)

• First recruitment chair meeting this week! :)

Vice President of Finance, Nicole Barlow (udpanhel.vpfinance@gmail.com)

The money being charged to chapters for Clayton Hall tech and A/V and recruitment fines will
now be charged into the chapters internal accounts rather than me charge you all myself

Vice President of Programming, Lauren Zablo (udpanhel.vpprogramming@gmail.com)

Learned to throw it back

Vice President of Philanthropy and Service, Rebecca Goldberg (udpanhel.vpphilanthropy@gmail.com)

- CoS applications close Wednesday
- https://forms.gle/B5ZchPkpH2XHuQ6w8
- Here is a video about what Circle of Sisterhood is (share with chapter when announcing the application please!!! <3)
 - o https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tewkku1iJW4

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES

None

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES

None

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Chi Omega offered the motion to approve the slate for Fall 2020 Panhellenic Vice President of Programming position. Gamma Phi Beta seconded the motion.

Vice President of Programming - CJ Krulewitch, Kappa Alpha Theta

- Lots of experience planning events
- Passionate about bringing the Panhellenic community together
- Willingness to work with others and has good leadership qualities
- Was a Rho Gamma in 2020 and was reselected for 2021, as well as recently selected as Director of Programming

Voting in the affirmative: Alpha Delta Pi, Alpha Epsilon Phi, Alpha Phi, Alpha Sigma Alpha, Alpha Xi Delta, Chi Omega, Delta Delta Delta, Chi Gamma, Gamma Phi Beta, Kappa Alpha Theta, Phi Sigma Sigma, Pi Beta Phi, Sigma Kappa

Voting in the negative: None

The ayes have it, the motion passes, and the Fall 2020 Panhellenic Vice President of Programming slate is approved.

NEW BUSINESS

Phi Sigma Sigma offers the motion to approve the Resolution to Approve Delta Gamma Fraternity Proposal for Recolonization by University of Delaware College Panhellenic Council.

"... Therefore, Be it resolved that Delta Gamma Fraternity will be the NPC member organization to recolonize at University of Delaware during the 2024-2025 school year or as soon as mutually agreeable.

Be it further resolved that Delta Gamma Fraternity stay in contact with the fraternity/sorority advisor and University of Delaware College Panhellenic Council no less than annually as it prepares a recolonization plan."

See attachment to the minutes for full language of agreement.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The following announcements were made: None Chapter news:

Alpha Delta Pi, Elizabeth Schreier (eschrei@udel.edu)

- We had chapter this past Saturday.
- Our last zoom yoga class is this Saturday.
- Focusing on our seniors for their last few weeks of school.

Alpha Epsilon Phi, Barrie Berger (barrierb@udel.edu)

• We are starting to do our senior sendoff activities, such as voting on senior superlatives and making scrapbook pages for our seniors that will be sent to them.

Alpha Phi, Anastasia Makedon (anmake@udel.edu)

- Doing virtual house tours for new members
- Our last chapter is Sunday 5/17
- Chose our smarty panties winners (girls who got A's on exams are eligible for awards)
- Sent out senior letters

Alpha Sigma Alpha, Julie Meraglia (juliemer@udel.edu)

• We're having another zoom yoga class on Thursday May 14th

Alpha Xi Delta, Liat Oz (liatoz@udel.edu)

- We held a zoom Zumba last week which was a great way to reconnect
- Sister shoutouts
- UDance chapter rep committee application was sent out

Chi Omega, Natasha Kalwachwala (natashak@udel.edu)

- Had a jeopardy night over zoom with teams which was SOO fun!! 10/10 recommend! You can get questions from "Are You Smarter than a Fifth Grader" and random facts about your chapter and have the best time:)
- We've been doing raffles on Facebook this week to raise money for our philanthropies and have amazing prizes
- We're doing a showcase on our insta right now to show off our seniors

Delta Delta, Shelby Luria (udtridelta.vpcommunityrelations@gmail.com)

- We have our \$8k in a Day for St. Jude this Sunday May 17th
- The chapter/alumni are writing letters to our seniors
- We are doing a shopping event the first 2 weeks in June with Ever Row where 10% of the proceeds go to St. Jude
- One of our new members is running a mobile cup pong tournament this week
- Hope everyone kicks butt on finals!

Delta Gamma, Libby Baird (ebaird@udel.edu)

- We are having our senior send off on Wednesday 5/13
- We are having senior superlatives at chapter
- Our last chapter is on 5/17

Gamma Phi Beta, Hayley Foglia (hayleygf@udel.edu)

- NME is complete :))
- Celebrated our 10 year anniversary Friday as Eta Gamma
- Icebreakers sisterhood event last week
- Planning gift to send to B+ hero and her family

Kappa Alpha Theta, Danielle Schwartz (dis@udel.edu)

- We've been using our Instagram as a way to continue to introduce our new members to the chapter!
- We have our last chapter of the semester next Sunday:(

Phi Sigma Sigma, Noelle Murgida (noellem@udel.edu)

- We are having a profit share with the boutique Giana Rose Couture from 5/11-5/17 for our philanthropy The Phi Sigma Sigma Foundation, using the code PHISIG10!!
- Senior week was a huge success
- Tonight at 8 will be our final chapter of the semester

Pi Beta Phi, Alli Cortright (dealphapd@gmail.com)

- We will have our annual Beta Bucks raffle on Friday 5/15
 - Participants will receive 3 tickets for every \$5 Venmo since we cannot base anything off of points
 - o All of the money collected will go towards the gift card prizes

Sigma Kappa, Perry Salberg (<u>psalberg@udel.edu</u>)

- Zoom meeting with just the seniors tonight
- Bingo board on instagram to raise money for COVID relief
- Finishing up New Member Education
- Exec meeting to touch base with everyone and plan

Advisor Update, Amne Harrington

- We have our last Senate meeting tomorrow, Tuesday 5/12 at 7:00pm on Zoom. Please remind your chapter presidents.
- The Second Annual FSLL Awards are this Wednesday, 5/13 beginning at 7pm on our brand new Instagram account, @udfsll. Please follow the account to see the winners (tell your members to follow us too)! We will be posting winners to the account every few minutes. We plan to use the account year round, so I'll have more requests in the future for content from you all.
- Please make sure to reach out to Tori or I with questions about the Delta Gamma Recolonization Agreement if you have them.
- Don't forget to remind your President/applicable officer to complete the Officer Update Form if
 any of your officers have changed/will be different for Fall 2020. It is SUPER important that we
 have accurate contact information for the summer since we'll be in more frequent contact that
 previous years. Completing this form is due by June 15th.
 - Here is the link: https://studentcentral.udel.edu/submitter/form/start/228671
 - Repeating from last week: I would highly suggest that even if your officer information hasn't changed, that you submit the form with all the correct information. It's very frustrating on our end to send out emails via our various list servs and to specific officers to then get emails back saying "I'm no longer this officer, please remove me"... It's up to you all to make sure we have the correct information.
- End of Year Presentations start tomorrow! If your chapter didn't sign up and wishes to, please email Corin (cedwards@udel.edu) to inquire about open time slots. The sign up form is closed so you won't be able to do it on your own. Reminder the rubric for the presentation is the last sheet on the CAP Score Rubric for this semester. Your chapter will present to 2 of our staff (we switch off) over Zoom. Corin already sent out the Zoom links. Don't stress about the EOYP, you all have done good work so just tell us about it and have fun!

The next meeting will be 5/18/20

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 7:51pm
Courtney Auer, VP of Communications

Approval: 5/18/20